
 
March 16,2020 
 
Dear NJUHSD Students, Parents / Guardians, and Community: 

Please see the attached letter from the Nevada County Superintendent of Schools Office issued 
Monday, March 16.  All Nevada County school districts and charter schools are coordinating their 
responses to the Coronavirus / COVID-19 outbreak.  

At this time, we are working together to create distance learning for students while schools are out of 
session.  County school districts had intended to initiate distance learning this Thursday, March 19, 
but were unable to do so pending direction from state officials.  We expect that direction to come this 
week.  We appreciate your patience during this time and will be in constant communication with our 
staff, students, families and community.   We will notify you when and how distance learning will 
initiate. 

All NJUHSD campuses will remain closed from March 16 – April 12, 2020.​  The district will 
provide information about breakfast and lunch pickups for students tomorrow, March 17.  We intend to 
initiate meal pickups at our Bear River and Nevada Union campuses Wednesday, March 18.  Please 
contact the District Office at (530) 273-3351 or via our website at​ ​www.njuhsd.com​ for questions or 
additional assistance regarding your student's educational needs. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation during this challenging time. 

Sincerely, 
 
Brett W. McFadden 
NJUHSD Superintendent 
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